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FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
by Mayor Mike Callahan  

 

Call 301-789-8009 to contact the Mayor.  The Mayor’s door at the Community Center is open to visitors on Monday evenings from 

7:30  to 9:30 PM, except holidays or if otherwise posted. 

Call to Action – Please Read: On November 6th the 

County Council, sitting as the District Council, will 

hold a Public Hearing to potentially modify the 

Cheverly Sector Plan.  A development company, First 

Oxford Corporation, has proposed extending the Tux-

edo Town Center eastward into the existing green 

space along Route 50 from Cheverly Avenue to 

Cheverly Park Drive in an effort to build a multi-story 

rental complex.  

 

This area is a designated FEMA Floodplain, designat-

ed as Green Space in the County’s Sub-Region 4 Sec-

tor Plan, and again designated a Green Space in the 

Cheverly Sector Plan.  As a community we have con-

sistently shown a preference for this land to be a green 

space.   

 

The Cheverly Sector Plan was adopted and finalized 

on June 22nd by the County Council.  However, on 

July 5th the First Oxford Corporation requested that 

the plan be amended to allow this development.   This 

modification comes after MNCPPC conducted three 

large public meetings, six advisory board meetings 

and countless hour of work. We need everyone who is 

able, to attend a Public Hearing on November 6th at 

7:00PM at the County Administration Building in Up-

per Marlboro.  The hearing will be conducted the 

County Council chambers.   A follow up announce-

ment will be sent via News and Announcements. 

 

 

 

 

 

SCMAGLEV Update: It’s hard to believe how much 

has changed since last month.  Last month, I ex-

pressed concerns about the SCMAGLEV trains pass-

ing Cheverly either on the Amtrak Route along Route 

50 or in the center of the BW Parkway.  

Veterans Day 
Friday,  

November 10, 2017 

Town Offices Closed   

No Trash Pickup 



Mayor’s FYI Con’t….  

 

Since then the BWRR (Baltimore Washington Rapid 

Rail) and the FRA (Federal Railroad Administration) 

narrowed the choices to three potential routes and a no 

build option.  The good news is that, due to public 

opinion, every route calls for the MAGLEV to be tun-

neled until it is outside the beltway.   Therefore, we in 

Cheverly will not have to worry about disruption 

caused by the MAGLEV train being operated at sur-

face level.   I attended a meeting on the 24th which 

was very informative.  For those concerned about the 

tunneling that will be near our town, there will be sur-

face sensors deployed to detect any abnormalities that 

may occur during tunneling.   

 

Governor Hogan Announces Highway Expansion: 
Another topic in last month’s newsletter was Gover-

nor Hogan’s proposal to assume responsibility for the 

BW Parkway from the Department of Interior, widen 

the Parkway, and potentially add tolls.   There have 

been no updates on this proposal and none are ex-

pected soon.  However, I wanted to clarify that there 

appears to be no linkage between the widening of the 

Parkway and the MAGLEV train (at least inside the 

beltway).   The council will continue to monitor the 

situation.   

 

What Is the New Building on Tuxedo Road? The 

most commonly asked question I get recently is re-

garding the new construction at Tuxedo Road and 57th 

Avenue.  There have been some pretty fun rumors, but 

the truth is a little less exciting.  

 

A Firm by the name of Design Army 

(designarmy.com) is building a studio at this location.  

As you can tell they have invested a significant 

amount of funds in the building and it will be a won-

derful asset to the area.   

Why Have so Many Trees Been Removed?  Lately 

this has been a very common question as well, partic-

ularly west of Cheverly Avenue.  The Town had a 

large number of Ash trees that have been victimized 

by the Emerald Ash Borer.   Unfortunately, over the 

last two years the Public Works has had to remove 

almost all of our Ash Trees because they had died and 

become a hazard to the community.   

 

Remember, if you want to help renew our tree canopy, 

the town will come and plant a tree in your front or 

back yard for free just call Public Works at 301-773-

2666.   

 

6301 Kilmer Update: OMG, how I have waited to 

print this in the newsletter.  Yes, the fence is down 

and the property is open to the public.  Feel free to 

mosey around and enjoy the property.  There are so 

many big trees and a gold fish pond.  It is a very 

pleasant place to meander, but please keep you dogs 

on leash while on the property. 

  

Cheverly Signs MOU for New Motel near Wynd-

ham Gardens: The town recently signed a Memoran-

dum of Understanding (MOU) with a developer who 

plans to build a new hotel on the property where the 

Pointe@Cheverly was planned to be built.   The Town 

held initial conversations with the developer and has 

insisted that the hotel be of a certain quality and meet 

standards of our community.   

 

A hotel is a great addition to our community.  Did you 

know that the Wyndham Hotel provides not only 

property tax, nut also over $70,000 in rental taxes an-

nually?   So a new hotel in Cheverly will add signifi-

cantly to our tax base at a location where we are cur-

rently generating no taxes.   

 

There is still a way to go, 5/6th’s of the property is 

owned by the county Redevelopment Authority 

(RDA).  Over the next couple of months the RDA, 

Cheverly and the developer will work on an agree-

ment that will allow the developer to purchase the 

property to build a hotel.  

 

Metro Pointe is being constructed:  After two failed 

attempts and a very long period of dormancy the Met-

ro Pointe complex is being built on Landover Road by 

the Landover Metro Station.  This is a townhome con-

dominium complex, with 2 BR townhouses beginning 

at $280,000 and larger units priced at $320,000.   

 

While the town lobbied for a denser housing complex 

given the proximity to the metro, this housing com-

plex will bring some much needed density to area.  As 

we have discussed many times this area needs more 

commercial services, and quality housing density will 

help to bring them.   

 

 



Mayor’s FYI Con’t… 

 

A Trust Act for Cheverly:  The Council continues 

conversations regarding the Trust Act.    

 

Many residents have asked “Will this change how the 

police department operates?”  As I understand, at this 

time this will not change how our Police Department 

operates. Today, based on existing federal law our 

Police Department cannot require documentation 

from anyone in the performance of their duties.   

 

Undocumented Cheverly residents, or non-residents, 

should know: that Cheverly Police will not ask for 

documentation from victims, individuals reporting 

crimes or suspicious activities or individuals being 

arrested.   

 

Other residents have asked “what happens to a felon 

who maybe undocumented?”  First, please understand 

that the Cheverly Police will arrest anyone who is 

committing a crime; documented on not.   Again, the 

Cheverly Police Department does not get involved in 

documentation.  However, please know that Cheverly 

like all surrounding municipalities does not have jail 

or holding facilities.  So when someone is arrested 

and detained in a county facility that documentation 

status is very much considered.  At this point, a mu-

nicipality has no control over the process.  

 

I have come to think of this as a front end process (our 

police departments) and a back end process (jails and 

holding facilities).  Most Police Departments I have 

spoken with (whether they have declared Sanctuary 

Status or not) do not require documentation from indi-

viduals at traffic stops, who call for assistance, or in 

any activity.  However, when an individual is detained 

and is placed in jail facility documentation is consid-

ered.    

 

The council has briefly discussed two options for 

moving forward on this matter either passing an ordi-

nance or a resolution.   An ordinance would have the 

effect of law, and while it simply would state the 

practice as it already is, many feel that this is needed.  

Another option is for the Council to pass a resolution 

without an ordinance.  A resolution would voice the 

intent of the council.   

 

In the August newsletter I published a Question and 

Answer with Chief Robshaw regarding Cheverly’s 

existing policy.  Rather than reprint, I suggest you 

check it out on-line at http://www.cheverly-md.gov/

Pages/

CheverlyMD_Newsletters/08newsletter2017.pdf.   

 

The gist of the Q&A is that the Cheverly Police does 

not consider an individual’s documentation in the 

course of their activities.  To be clear, if an undocu-

mented individual needs help of any type from the 

Cheverly Police they should reach out to the police 

without any fear of reprisal.  

 

Climate Change Resolution:  As a Maryland Munic-

ipality that has attained the status of a Sustainable 

Community, the council has displayed a desire to sign 

on to the organization’s proclamation regarding Cli-

mate Change.   The Town has shown consistent pro-

gress to meet the goals of Sustainable Maryland and 

to reduce the energy consumption and carbon foot-

print of the town.  In effect the Town Council believes 

Science is Science!  

 

This was introduced in the September Town Meeting, 

and read three times prior to passage.  You can find 

the current version of the resolution on the Town 

Website.   

 

Curbside Composting: Cheverly has a very backyard 

composting program, and everyone is encouraged to 

purchase a composter from Public Works for a re-

duced price.  Peg and I have been composting for six 

years and we are shocked by the reduction in the trash 

we bring to the curb.  And yes, there are no negative 

impacts such as odors or animals.   

 

However, not everyone wants to compost in their 

backyard, due to space and other concerns.  For these 

people, our resident composting expert Doug Alexan-

der is attempting to get a curb side composting pro-

gram going.  The program would be simple, for a 

small one-time fee the town would provide you a 

counter top container and a 10 gallon receptacle to 

place your compostable waste in.  Once a week you 

would take it to the curb and public works will pick it 

up.  Voila!  What could be easier!   

 

To start the program we need at least 100 residents to 

join to make it cost effective and efficient for our Pub-

lic Works staff.  If you are interested please call Pub-

lic Works at 301-773-2666.  

  

http://www.cheverly-md.gov/Pages/CheverlyMD_Newsletters/08newsletter2017.pdf
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/Pages/CheverlyMD_Newsletters/08newsletter2017.pdf
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/Pages/CheverlyMD_Newsletters/08newsletter2017.pdf


RECYCLING TOTALS  - 

September 2017 
 

Curb Recycling - 40.50 tons  

Electronic Recycling - 0 

Appliances - 3 

TOWN MEETINGS & WORKSESSIONS 
Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 

 

ACTIONS TAKEN  

 

 Town Meeting -  October 12, 2017  

 CM Riazi to excuse CM Eldridge from the 

September 28th meeting. Seconded CM MacKen-

zie.  Approved 6-0. 

 CM Riazi to adopt O-3-17 to amend the Code 

Section regarding vehicle storage. Seconded CM 

Stewart.  Approved 6-0. 

 CM Eldridge to authorize the expenditure of 

$38,235 to update the security of the build-

ing.   Seconded CM Riazi.  Approved 6-0. 
 

Worksession -  October 26, 2017 

 Not available at the time of printing.  

 

TENTATIVE AGENDA 

 

Town Meeting - November 9, 2017  

 

Worksession -  November 16, 2017 

 

 

  

 

  

 

Want a safe place to conduct an internet 

transaction? Don’t wat to conduct an inter-

net transaction at your residence? A space 

in front of the Cheverly Community Center, 

neat the police department, has been desig-

nated for transactions. It is a neutral site 

and it is under video surveillance . Look for 

the sign along the curb to park and conduct 

transactions. 

Street Lights in Cheverly 
 

PEPCO services streetlights in Prince George’s County on the County and Cheverly roadways. If 

you need to report a street light, please call Pepco Customer Service at 1-877-PEPCO-62 (1-877-737

-2662). Residents are encouraged to visit (www.pepco.com). Click on the option CONNECT WITH US: 

REPORT A STREET LIGHT OUTAGE, and make sure to have the address and pole number to the 

light that is out and an email address as Pepco doess reply to notify that they have received the complaint.  

Cheverly Recreation Council 

 
November is our annual holiday dinner meeting so 

we don’t a have regular meeting this month. Hope 

to see you at our next meeting January 23, 2018 at 

7pm in the conference room. 

 

Remember the December 2nd holiday party for the 

children with “Santa”. 

 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year “2018”. 

Children Holiday Party 

 

The Cheverly Recreation Councils holiday 

party will be Saturday, December 2nd at 

11am in the gym of the Town Building. 

“Santa” will be there to talk to all the good 

girls and boys. We will have entertainment, 

refreshments and crafts. 

 

Come and enjoy the holiday party with 

“Santa”. 
 



   Message from the Chief             

   Buddy Robshaw   

   (policechief@cheverly-md.gov).   

 

        

 

CHEVERY CRIME MEETING: The Cheverly Police 

Department and C-PACT are hosting a Crime Meeting that 

is set for Wednesday, November 15, 2017 at 7:00 PM. 

Dependent upon interest, the meeting will either be held in 

the Police Department’s Conference Room or at the Ad-

ministration/Gym building. At this meeting crime statistics, 

crime mapping, and new technologies will be discussed 

and displayed. In addition, we will discuss crime reduction 

strategies, “Street Meets,” and how the community and the 

police can partner together to deter crime and improve the 

quality of life for everyone in Cheverly. If you plan to at-

tend, please email the Department at so-

cial@cheverlypolice.org so that we can ensure adequate 

meeting space.  

 

CHEVERLY PUBLIC SAFETY DAY 2017– Every year, 

in lieu of the celebration of National Night Out, the 

Cheverly Police Department holds its annual Public Safety 

Day. This year’s event was held on Thursday, September 

21, 2017, from 5:30 PM to 8:00 PM. at the Town Park. In 

addition to a wide array of public safety vehicles and 

demonstrations, including the U.S. Park Police helicopter 

“Eagle 2,” there was a large “Obstacle Course” for people 

of all ages, and a free meal provided by Mission BBQ for 

all attendees. With a count of over 600 people attending, 

this was by far the largest turn out for this event to date.  

 

In addition to the great turn out, over $500 was raised the 

Maryland Chapter of the Concerns of Police Survivors 

(C.O.P.S.). Each year, between 140 and 160 police officers 

are killed in the line of duty and their families and co-

workers are left to cope with the tragic loss. C.O.P.S. pro-

vides resources to help them rebuild their shattered 

lives.  There is no membership fee to join C.O.P.S., for the 

price paid is already too high. The CPD would like to very 

much to thank our law enforcement partners and the resi-

dents of Cheverly for making this event the greatest!! 

 

Vehicle Donations – As we approach the end of the cur-

rent tax year, we encourage all Cheverly residents who 

wish to donate a vehicle to the Department to do so as soon 

as possible. The CPD works very hard to get the most we 

can for every donation and we frequently use a local gov-

ernment website to auction vehicles. This auction process 

takes several weeks and has, to date, been the most profita-

ble way to turn your donation into usable dollars for the 

Department. All monies from donations are spent to pur-

chase new equipment, such as the “Street Meets” trailer, 

and there are no hidden administrative costs. A big thanks 

to everyone who has donated a vehicle this year!!!!   

 

THE PATROL TELEPHONE IS AVAILABLE 24 

HOURS PER DAY!! SAVE THIS NUMBER IN YOUR 

CELL TELEPHONE, MOBILE DEVICE, OR NEAR 

YOUR HOME TELEPHONE – 301-789-5090 

 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS – 

 

Police Emergency   9-1-1 

Nonemergency Calls for Dispatch (301) 352-1200 

Cheverly Police Office (9am – 5pm) (301) 341-1055 

Cheverly Police Facsimile  (301) 341-0176 

Cheverly Photo Enforcement  (240) 770-7641 

P. G. Towing (Towing Vendor) (301) 220-1170 

Cheverly Investigators   (301) 789-7743 

 

 

 

Crime Report for SEPTEMBER 2017 

*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

09/03/17 0202 hrs Theft from Auto 3000 Laurel Ave 

09/03/17 1320 hrs Theft from Auto 5800 Landover Rd 

09/04/17 0928 hrs Vandalism 5600 Inwood St 

09/04/17 2200 hrs Theft (shoplifting) 6000 Arbor St 

09/04/17 2121 hrs Theft (shoplifting) 6500 Landover Rd 

09/08/17 1226 hrs Theft (shoplifting) 6500 Landover Rd 

09/09/17 1627 hrs Vandalism 6400 Forest Rd 

09/12/17 1529 hrs Fraud (Theft) 5800 Annapolis Rd 

09/13/17 0500 hrs Theft from Auto 6500 Landover Rd 

09/15/17 2200 hrs B&E (Residential) 6000 Hawthorne St 

09/16/17 0900 hrs B&E (Residential) 6200 Inwood St 

09/16/17 2331 hrs Assault (2nd Deg) 6400 Landover Rd 

09/17/17 0350 hrs Theft (over $1000) 6500 Landover Rd 

09/20/17 1905 hrs Assault Domestic 6300 Landover Rd 

09/26/17 1317 hrs Vandalism 6500 Landover Rd 

09/30/17 0956 hrs Theft (shoplifting) 6500 Landover Rd 

          

          

          

          

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
mailto:social@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:social@cheverlypolice.org


 

 

 

 

   

Community Bulletin Board 

 

Friends of Lower Beaverdam Creek... 

 

Trail Garden dedication to Ken Furnkranz 

Sat., Nov. 25, 10 a.m.  
 

Join Friends of Lower Beaverdam Creek and the family of Ken Furnkranz for the dedication to Ken of the 

native plant garden along the Woodworth Park trail on Saturday, November 25 at 10 a.m. The garden is 

located where the trail intersects with the Arbor Street entrance (down the pathway behind the steel gate at 

Arbor Street and Parkway, next to 6120 Arbor Street). 

 

Ken gave so much to so many in Cheverly. His support and guidance for over a decade was instrumental to 

efforts of Friends of Lower Beaverdam Creek to establish and maintain the woodland trail from the Com-

munity Center to Magruder Spring and lower Cheverly Avenue.  

 

Refreshments will be served. Following the dedication trail walks will be given to identify plants and share 

what has been done for native plant restoration, water quality, and the health of our community over the 

past decade. We thank the many people whose contributions supported the garden plantings and other work 

of FLBC. 

 

For more info, contact Joani Horchler, 301-773-9671 or horcpool97@aol.com, or Dan Smith at 301-386-

4394 or smithdc6019@gmail.com. 

Progressive Cheverly 

Thursday, November 2 -- Can Single-Payer Health Care Really Work and Will It Work For Me? 

The Affordable Care Act is in serious trouble because of White House and Congressional efforts to kill it. 

But there is a renewed interest in Single-Payer or a Medicare for All approach. Come hear our speakers: 

Dr. Margaret Flowers, pediatrician and co-chair of the Maryland chapter of Physicians for a National 

Health Program, and Maryland State Senator Paul Pinsky. They will discuss what is meant by a single-

payer health system, how it might function in the US, what is happening here in Maryland, and how to 

build a movement to support single-payer, including its role in the 2018 and 2020 elections.  

7:00 pm,  Hoyer Education Center (cafeteria), 2300 Belleview Ave. (Parking Available) 

Cheverly Scouting for Food Drive: Each year Cheverly Scouts conduct a food drive for local elementary 

school children experiencing food-insecurity.  Watch for your donation bag to appear on your door-step 

Saturday 4 November, 2017.  Please put non-perishable, non-expired food items in the bag and leave it on 

your doorstep Friday 10 November.  Scouts will collect the bags Saturday morning and deliver them to 

needy recipients.  Scouting is about teaching citizenship and community service to young boys (and start-

ing 2018, young girls as well).  For more information contact Scoutmaster Dave at 202 744-7100.   

mailto:horcpool97@aol.com
tel:301-386-4394
tel:301-386-4394
mailto:smithdc6019@gmail.com
https://maps.google.com/?q=2300+Belleview+Ave&entry=gmail&source=g


Cheverly American Legion Family 

The Cheverly American Legion Family is a vibrant and growing group of men and women who share an interest in supporting vet-

erans, military service members and their families, youth, and our community. 

The Cheverly American Legion will collect winter coats and blankets this year, to benefit veterans and veteran organizations. Items 

can be dropped off Tuesday through Sunday, between 4:30pm and 9:00pm. 

The Legion is also collecting money for Hurricane Relief, with funds to go to the National Emergency Fund, where your donation 

helps displaced veterans in the aftermath of a natural disaster. 

Remember Veterans Day is November 11, 2017 
Wreaths Across America – The Post supports buying wreaths for Cheltenham Veterans Cemetery. To donate, go to 

www.WreathsAcrossAmerica.org, select “Donate Locally”. Our Group Number is MD0118. You can sign up to place wreaths on 

December 16 as well. For every two wreaths you purchase ($15 each), three will be placed at Cheltenham.  

The 108 Music Series Presents Ruthie and the Wranglers – November 4th from 8pm to 11pm 
Rockin' American Roots music, from original Americana Country to rousing Surf instrumentals, their clever lyrics, 

high energy and spritely hillbilly harmonies set them apart from the rest. The band has won 30 Washington Area Music 

Awards (WAMMIES) including Artist of the Year and Album of the Year.  
Tickets: $20 in advance/$25 at the door. Doors open  6:30pm. Ham dinner from Bird Kitchen and Cocktails  6:30 to 

8pm, or till food runs out, whichever comes first. 21 and older, Cash Only.  For tickets, stop by the Dugout or visit 

www.The108MusicSeries.com - NEW: Dugout Only get 8 tickets for the price of 7! 

New Year’s Eve Black and White Ball – December 31, 2017 

Celebrate New Year’s Eve 2017 in style (Truman Capote style) at the Cheverly American Legion in the Ross -Tayman 

Hall! $25 per person, includes music by DJ, light hors devours, photo booth, and a champagne toast. Cash bar, Gift 

Basket Raffles, and more. Doors open at  8:30pm. 21 and older. Free parking.  

Second Friday St. Ambrose Men’s Club Game Night – November 10, 8:00PM, Dugout 

Join the men of the Cheverly American Legion and St. Ambrose Men’s club for pool, darts, and cards. 

Third Friday Ladies’ Night - Friday, November 17, 7:30 PM, Dugout 

All are welcome. Light refreshments served. Beer, Wine, and special theme drink available for purchase. Remember, Ladies Nights 

are not for ladies only! 

Clean up and Set up the Hall - Cheverly American Legion Hall - Wednesdays 7:30 pm 

Members of the American Legion, SAL and ALA meet to get the Legion Hall ready for the weekend events.  

Friday Night Queen of Hearts Game - Fridays, 7:30 PM, Cheverly American Legion Dugout 

Try your luck at finding the Queen of Hearts on the board of 54 cards. One drawing each week until the Queen of Hearts is found. 

Must be a Cheverly American Legion, Son of the American Legion, or American Legion Auxiliary member to play. Raffle tickets 

for sale in the Dugout daily, 4:00 PM – 10:00PM, up to the drawing. 
  

 

Cheverly American Legion Post 108 Membership 
($35/year): The Legion is open to men and women who 

are serving or have served at least one day of active 

duty in the Armed Forces of the United States during 

time of war.  Find eligibility dates, application form and 

documentation requirements at http://

CheverlyAmericanLegion.org or contact Joseph Pruden 

(301) 602-2117. 

  
Next Executive Committee meeting– 
Tuesday, November 14 at 7:30 pm. 
 

Next General Membership Meeting: 
Monday, November 20, 2017 at 7:30 pm. 

Cheverly American Legion Auxiliary Membership ($25/year; Jr. $5/

year): The ALA is open to women veterans and women service mem-

bers, and to many women whose family member is/was a veteran or 

service member. If you are interested in joining us or learning about the 

American Legion Auxiliary, email us at cheverlyauxiliary@gmail.com. 

  
Next Executive Committee Meetings: 
November 7 at 8PM 
December 5 at 7PM 
  
Next General Membership Meeting: 
December 5, 7:30 – 9:00 
Cheverly American Legion Hall 

Sons of the American Legion (SAL) Membership ($20/year): The SAL is made up of men and boys of all ages whose parents or 

grandparents served in the United States military and who are eligible for membership in The American Legion. All who would 

like to know more about the Sons are welcome to attend the general meeting. For meeting date and time or more information, 

please email at SAL@CheverlyAmericanLegion.com . 

http://www.WreathsAcrossAmerica.org
http://www.The108MusicSeries.com
http://CheverlyAmericanLegion.org
http://CheverlyAmericanLegion.org
mailto:cheverlyauxiliary@gmail.com
mailto:SAL@CheverlyAmericanLegion.com


It’s back!! Come 

join us for the 

Cheverly Home 

Tour. You will get 

to visit six unique 

homes on a self-

paced walking or 

driving tour of 

Cheverly. Enjoy light food and drink as you 

explore some of Cheverly’s best houses and 

visit with friends and neighbors along the 

way. All proceeds are tax deductible and 

benefit Cheverly Weekday Nursery.  

Date: December 9th 

Time: 4pm- 8pm 

Cost:$25/person 

Tickets can be purchased at 

www.cheverlyhometour.com 

 

Community Bulletin Board 

St. Ambrose News 
FAMILY ADVENT DAY 

Saturday December 2nd 
8:30 a.m. to Noon 

Fannon Hall 
 

This event will be completely bilingual & we 
are hoping to see the whole Cheverly Commu-
nity! All are welcome – bring a friend !!! 

Morning will include: 
0830 – Mass 
0900 – Potluck Breakfast 
0930- 1130 Activity Booths  
1130-1200 - Adoration 

Booths include Advent Wreath Making, Cookie 
Decorating, Ornaments, Nativity Figurines, Ro-
sary Bracelets, & Making Holiday Cards for 
those in Need. Come for one activity or stay for 
the whole morning.  The event is completely 
free, donations will be accepted.  

Music by the Spanish Choir & there may even be 
a piñata! 

Thanksgiving Masses 
Join us in giving thanks for all the blessings in 

our lives!  English: 8:30 am; Espanol: 10:00 am 

The Cheverly Garden Club is asking you to help 

District 1 of the NCAGC, Inc. by going to Frank-

lin's on November 21 and enjoying a meal and 

buying some gifts for yourself or guests or family 

and  friends before Thanksgiving. Easy way to 

spend the day if you are cooking on Thursday and 

you need 48 plus hours to get yourselves ready. 

Please mention on the 20th the club will be creat-

ing red and green floral designs at the Chever-

ly  UMC. Beautiful pumpkin arrangements were 

done for Fall and we want you to visit and try your 

hand. Please remember to apply for the GRANT 

information is posted everywhere and you can call 

a member. This is for $500 and everyone that has 

previously received it has been very happy. It is 

our gift to the community. Waiting for the leaves to 

turn....late this year and with the lack of rain may 

not be as beautiful.  They will still need to be raked 

and turned back to the town so they come back to 

us in the SPRING. Happy Thanksgiving to all. 

The 4th Ward Civic Associa-

tion's next monthly meeting 
will be on Monday, November 

20th at 7pm - Town Hall. 

http://www.cheverlyhometour.com
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Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 
 

November Monthly Meeting 
 

Date: Monday, November 6, 2017 

Time: 7:30-9:00 p.m. 

Location: Large Conference Room, Cheverly Community Center 

6401 Forest Road, Cheverly 

 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly greening efforts and plan next steps and new initiatives. In implement-

ing the Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee is working on projects in 

education, planning, and research. 

 

All are welcome to join us! Contact sheila.salo@gmail.com for a copy of the meeting agenda. 

 

Explore the Wilderness Next Door -- Euclid Woods 
 

Cheverly has five natural areas awaiting your discoveries. Leave the car in the driveway – you can get there by bike or 

on foot. 

 

Euclid Woods adjoins an active recreation area of Cheverly Euclid Park. It connects two ecologically similar areas des-

ignated for redevelopment, the Craftsman site to the south and the hospital site to the north. Euclid Woods is the richest 

of Cheverly’s areas  in both plant and animal species and thus functions as a source area for biodiversity that can gener-

ate a surplus to replenish the smaller hubs. It is especially rich in tree and shrub species and the herbaceous plant layer is 

slowly returning as invasive species are being removed. A deep stream ravine, gullies, scrub pine stands and prairie type 

grassy glades offer a diversity of vegetation.  

 

Euclid Woods is a mid-successional hardwood mix and a woodland of diverse microhabitats. There are tulip trees, red 

maples, black gums (tupelos), southern magnolias, American beech, and several species of oaks and pines. Shrubs in-

clude several viburnums, spicebush, elderberry, and sweetshrub. Wild yam is an interesting vine growing here. You may 

also see partridgeberry and native grasses, box turtles laying eggs, deer, both red and gray foxes, strawberry bush, and 

spotted wintergreen. A small area, the “Red Desert,” supporting vegetation typical of pine barrens, is unique in Chever-

ly. Among the birds seen along the stream and in the woodland are the towhee, barred owl, woodcock, ovenbird, Louisi-

ana waterthrush, pileated woodpecker, eagles, and yellow-billed cuckoo. For a full inventory see 

www.greencheverly.org. 

 

Tributary 1, which runs along the park’s western border, drains the western portions of Greenleaf Road and Hawthorne 

Street, as well as Euclid Woods, hospital hill and parts of the Cheverly Industrial Park. The stream runs through a deep 

ravine, having plunged about 18 feet from its level at Greenleaf Road. A wall of large riprap between the upper and low-

er streams is intended to slow the water. Several types of ferns, dogwood, and native azaleas may be seen in and near 

the gorge. The soil in the stream, of mixed silt and clay, is easily eroded, and often forms picturesque but relatively short

-lived grottoes and small waterfalls.The streamside area includes a spring and a freshwater wetland.  

 

Designated by the Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan as a natural resource area, Euclid Woods is managed as a commu-

nity demonstration area for sustained natural resource stewardship. The goal is to sustain optimal conditions for native 

flora and fauna and eliminate invasive species. The area has been the site of youth science studies and an historical-

archaeological survey. Natural-surface deer paths offer a near-wilderness experience. Matt T. Salo serves as steward, 

and occasionally guides tours. Check with him (mtsalo1@gmail.com) for dates. 

 

When you visit our natural areas, remember – Take only pictures, leave only footprints, and tread lightly to preserve our 

natural treasures. Learn more about this and our other natural areas at www.greencheverly.org. 

mailto:sheila.salo@gmail.com
http://www.greencheverly.org
mailto:mtsalo1@gmail.com
http://www.greencheverly.org


Community Bulletin Board 

Celebrate the Holidays with Cheverly Community Market 
 

Holiday Market November 18th 

 

We’ll be hosting a special Holiday Market on Saturday, November 18th from 8:00am to 12noon. We will have our dedicated full-

season vendors like Shlagels and Two Oceans present for all your Thanksgiving meal needs, as well as a whole bunch of special 

vendors for this market selling pies and other baked goods, crafts, wreaths, tea, jewelry, and MORE! Mark your calendars now and 

get excited! If you happen to be out of town for the festivities, have no fear, we will have another Holiday Market on December 9th 

with more surprises in store. 

 

We will also be doing a special Kid Chef scavenger hunt! For $10 your budding chef will get a chef’s hat, a Cheverly Market tote 

bag, and 10 tokens. Kids can pick from four different recipes and then go to the listed vendors to find 

their ingredients. Come get your Kid Chef scavenger package at the Cheverly Board Table on November 

18th, get the whole family involved in cooking for the Holidays, and help new shoppers learn how the 

Market works!!! 

 

Christmas Tree Sales 

Fresh cut the day before from a farm in Buckeystown, MD—Douglas and Fraser Fir Christmas Trees! 

You can purchase online at cheverlycommunitymarket.org, or at the November 18th market. The prices 

this year are:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Christmas trees will be available for pick-up, Saturday December 2nd from 9am-11am at the Cheverly Community Center. We 

HIGHLY encourage you to reserve your tree ahead of time! Our order needs to be in November 18th and the few extra trees availa-

ble will be sold on a first come, first serve basis.  

  Douglas Fraser 

6ft $40 $45 

7ft $45 $50 

8ft $50 $55 

9ft $55 $60 

Saint Ambrose CYO HoneyBaked Ham® Fundraiser is here!!! 
Everyone loves mouthwatering HoneyBaked Ham, Turkey, and Cakes!   

Purchasing HoneyBaked Ham products are a simply delicious way to raise money for 
your Saint Ambrose CYO.   

The HoneyBaked Ham Company will donate 20% of your purchase to the St. Ambrose 
CYO! 

Order Deadline: Tuesday, Nov. 7, 2017 
Delivery Date/Location: Tuesday, Nov. 21 @ St. Ambrose School 

Pay online at: https://forms.diamondmindinc.com/stambroseschool/
cyohoneybakedham2017 

OR pay by check (payable to St. Ambrose CYO). Paper orders must be submitted with 
payment to the CYO mailbox in the school gym. 

Questions- please email: SaintAmbroseCYO@gmail.com   
THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING SAINT AMBROSE CYO!! 

https://forms.diamondmindinc.com/stambroseschool/cyohoneybakedham2017
https://forms.diamondmindinc.com/stambroseschool/cyohoneybakedham2017
mailto:SaintAmbroseCYO@gmail.com


Community Bulletin Board 

 

WOMAN'S CLUB - We had a highly successful fund raiser at the October Flea Market. Thank 

you to everyone who contributed kitchen items and to everyone who bought food. It's a good start 

for the 2018 Peace Camp. 

 

With the coming of the holiday season, we would like to reach out to you to help us continue to 

raise funds for scholarships. Here are a few ways you can participate: 

 

1) Thanksgiving - Ask the people you celebrate Thanksgiving with to show their gratitude by giv-

ing the Woman's Club a "love & peace" offering for Peace Camp 2018. 

 

2) Ask any organization you know to plan a fund-raiser to share with the Woman's Club for Peace 

Camp and / or giving a "love & Peace" offering. 

 

3) Join the Woman's Club - Dues are $25 a person / $35 a family. At least half goes into our 

scholarship fund. 

 

PEACE CORNER -  

 

                              Walk the way of peace. 

                                 

                                                     Be kind and compassionate to yourself and others. 

 

 

We invite you to join us - Next Meeting - Monday, November 13 at 7 p.m. at the Community 

Center 

 

Peace Circle - Monday, November 27 at 7 p.m. at the Langs, 6424 Forest Rd. The circle is led by 

MJ and Jerry Park, founders and directors of Little Friends for Peace (www.lffp.org).  
 

http://www.lffp.org


Community Bulletin Board 

It’s a “Deer Winter” in Cheverly! 

Color and Share!  

Turn in your coloring page to Town Hall by 27 November 

for display at our Cheverly Community Celebration and Tree Lighting! 

 

Age: _________ 

 

Name: _________________________ 



Community Bulletin Board 

Cheverly Community Holiday Celebration and  

Tree Lighting! 
 

Gingerbread Cookie "Gifts and Eats" 

Hot Mulled Cider, Apples and Clementines 
  

Friday, December 1st 

Starting at 6:30 p.m. at the Cheverly Community Center! 
Culminating at 7:45 at American Legion Park 

 

This event is a Cheverly Town Council sponsored celebration.  

We offer this as a wonderful opportunity for us to gather around the theme of 

“A Community Celebration of Caring and Sharing"  
as we continue into the holiday season and a new year. 

 

We are asking everyone to step forward and take the opportunity to give by: 

Bringing non-perishable food to be given for use by our Cheverly community food banks;   

Bringing a card or signing a card and coloring pages for patients in the Veterans Hospital.  
 

Featuring local youth choir and band entertainment! 
 

Mayor Mike will call us all to the tree lighting at Legion Park at 7:45 p.m.,  

for caroling, to light the tree and holiday displays, and  

to enjoy the warmth and light of our new tradition—our own Cheverly Yule Log.   

Even after the kids have gone to bed, we will continue to have the Yule Log lit, so 

 stay on or join up to continue to gather and celebrate with your Cheverly neigh-

bors and friends at Legion Park.   

 

Please set aside some time to come together as a Cheverly Family and join in this  

Community Celebration of Caring and Sharing and, of course, loads of fun! 
 

*If driving, park your cars down by Legion Park and walk up to the Community Center  

and your car will be ready for you after the tree lighting. 

 

Have questions, need more information? Please contact Laila at 202.258.6167. 

tel:202.258.6167


 

We are THANKFUL for YOU 
As Cheverly Village celebrates our first year, we are extremely grateful for 

all your support—for Cheverly Village members who trust us to respond to 

your requests for assistance; for volunteers who so generously devote time 

to driving Village members to medical appointments and meeting their 

other needs; and for donations large and small that we have received from 

several Cheverly residents.  

The generosity of our early contributors and their confidence in us have 

allowed the Village to focus most of our attention on building and improving our capacity to provide services 

and activities for our members. We have spent very little time fundraising. 

As we enter our second year of operation, we are committed to ensuring the Village's sustainability by nurtur-

ing an ongoing community of regular donors, or "Friends of Cheverly Village."  Please consider yourself such 

a “Friend,” and think of us for your year-end giving.  Consider making a gift of any size to express your 

thankfulness for all that the Village is bringing to Cheverly. And yes, your donation to Cheverly Village is tax-

deductible. 

Currently, over 50 Cheverly Village volunteers are providing services to Cheverly Village members.  Thanks 

to them and the financial support of members and individual donors, the Village has meant a lot over the past 

year: 

Tasty potlucks and enjoyable game nights. 

Happiness when a volunteer arrives to visit.  

Answers to questions about service providers. 

Not worrying about getting up on a ladder to change a light bulb. 

Keeping connected with new and old friends and neighbors. 

Staying in the home we love.  

Getting to appointments on time with a friendly, trained volunteer driver. 

Interesting presentations and celebrations. 

Value, including the intangible treasure of caring, committed friends.  

Involvement and continued engagement in the community. 

Nice to know Village membership is affordable for all Cheverly residents. 

Growth and satisfaction as a volunteer, a member, a supporter – or all three!  

HAPPY THANKSGIVING! 

Please call or write us to find out how to support the Village as a volunteer, a member, or though your one-

time or monthly donations. We are thankful for every gift--financial, time, and talent! 

Village@cheverlyvillage.org - 240 770 1033 - www.cheverlyvillage.org - 3416 Belleview Ave. 

Teresa Williams, for Cheverly Village Board of Directors 

mailto:Village@cheverlyvillage.org
http://www.cheverlyvillage.org/


St. Ambrose CYO Honey 
Baked Ham Fundraiser 
The HoneyBaked Ham Company 

will donate 20% of your purchase 

to the St. Ambrose CYO! 
The Original & Authentic HoneyBaked Ham® 
 
Our most popular item! Each HoneyBaked Ham® is hand-
selected then hickory smoked, spiral sliced and 
topped with our unforgettable crunchy sweet glaze. It’s simply 
the best choice every time. 
 
 

8 lb. Half Ham   Serves 12-15   $64.00 
9 lb. Half Ham   Serves 15-20   $70.00 
10 lb.     Half Ham Serves 20  $76.00 

 

The HoneyBaked Boneless Ham® 
HoneyBaked Boneless Ham® is gently smoked over a blend of hardwoods to seal in that delicious 
smoky flavor. Fully Cooked, completely boneless, sliced and smothered in our renowned crunchy-sweet 
glaze. 
 
4 lb. Half Ham   Serves 8-10     $46.00 
9 lb. Whole Ham   Serves 20-25    $94.00 
 

Sliced & Glazed HoneyBaked Turkey Breasts® 
The same quality and taste that made our Ham a favorite continues with our HoneyBaked Turkey 
Breasts®. Tender and juicy! Choice of 2.6 lb Smoked or Roasted fully cooked, sliced and topped with 
crunchy sweet glaze. 
 
2.6 lb. Smoked or Roasted   Serves 8-10    $29.00 

Gourmet Rum Cakes        $28.00 
 
Best Rum Cake they ever had! That is what folks say when they try our Rum Cakes. Perfect for anyone 
wanting to serve an exceptional, unique and memorable sweet treat. Our Rum Cakes are enjoyed by all ages, 
as the alcohol is baked out, leaving a smooth, moist, full flavor – reminiscent of an island vacation and gath-
erings with family and friends.  
Available in Vanilla, Chocolate, Coconut, Cinnamon Streusel and Variety Pack. 

 
Support the HSA! Purchase your order with HoneyBaked Ham gift cards from the Scrip Store. 

Order Deadline: Tuesday, Nov. 7, 2017 
Delivery Date/Location: Tuesday, Nov. 21 @ St. Ambrose School 

Pay online at: https://forms.diamondmindinc.com/stambroseschool/cyohoneybakedham2017 

OR pay by check (payable to St. Ambrose CYO). Paper orders must be submitted 



 





 





Leaf Collection or Leaf Mulching 
Every season has its beauty and specific tasks that must be per-

formed by your department of public works.  During the warm sum-

mer days, plans were made for the fall to plant trees, fix some of the 

flower beds, repair some sidewalks and prepare the equipment for 

the year’s leaf vacuuming collection efforts. Somewhere in this 

newsletter you will find the leaf collection schedule. This is the time 

when the Town’s crews will be in your area so that you can be ready 

to rake your leaves to the curb. 

 

The leaf collection schedule is by no means perfect.  Despite the yearly adjustments; the 

leaf collection crews cannot be at all places at the same time or when the leaves decide 

to fall. Some years the best scheduled plan for collection is too early, others times a little late; the leaves have 

yet to share their falling schedule with anyone. Nevertheless, if raked to the curb, bagged and/or containerized 

they will be collected. Now as you know and value, the Town of Cheverly can arguably be construed as 

unique within Prince Georges County.  It is an eyesore to have the Town littered with bagged leaf at the curb 

prior to the scheduled Monday collection.  Although it can be considered a violation of the Town’s code this 

practice makes the Town look shabby over the weekend when the town has prospective buyers and visitors. 

Please keep the bagged leaves on your property until Sunday night. 

On the other hand this might be the year that you can help with nature’s perfect cycle. How about letting the 

trees and your lawn clippings come together to “self-fertilize?”  Why not take your mower or ask the service 

that mows your lawn to run the mower over your leaves from north to south and from east to west? The mix-

ture of nitrogen rich grass particles mixed with the carbon rich leaves that have fallen on your lawn make the 

best combination for you lawn and for the environment. 

 

But you don’t have to take just my words on this matter; read this excerpt: 

“Raking and collecting leaves every autumn is a tradition with-

out scientific basis.”  

“Based upon research at several uni-versities, the organic matter 

and nutrients from leaves mown into lawn areas has been proven to improve 

turf quality. At Michigan State, researchers set a rotary mower to cut at a height of 3 inches 

and then mowed an 18-inch-deep layer of leaves into test plots. That’s the equivalent of 450 

pounds of leaves per 1,000 square feet. The tests resulted in improved soil and healthy lawns 

with few remnant leaves visible the following spring.” http://www.finegardening.com/improve

-your-soil-raking-less by Terry Ettinger. 

  

The Department of Public Works will be picking up falls raked leaves just 

like last year.  Once again residents will be provided with three ways to re-

move the leaves from the lawn:  1- bagged them in paper bags and leave by 

the curb for Monday’s yard waste collection; 2- place them in a container for Monday’s yard 

waste collection; 3- when your block is schedule for collection - rake them to the tree planting 

strip without blocking the sidewalk or allowing them to fall on the curbs and blocking the 

nearby storm drain.  

 

On the other hand: How about Nature’s cycle and mulching them? This could be year 

that we as a Town permit the cycle to continue and thereby doing our part in the restora-

tion and the nurturing of our piece of the earth. 

http://www.finegardening.com/improve-your-soil-raking-less
http://www.finegardening.com/improve-your-soil-raking-less


2017-2018 LEAF VACUUM SCHEDULE 
 

October 17-27  

ENTIRE TOWN  

 

October 31 

Monroe St. 6200-6202 

Laurel Ave. 3301-3407 

Lombard Ave. 6100-6205 

Montrose Road 6103-6136  

 

November 2 

63rd Avenue 2800-3010 

63rd Place 2800-2825 

Inwood St. 6300-6407 

64th Avenue 2800-2825  

Inwood St. 6100-6215 

 

November 3 

Cheverly Ave. 2200-2720 

Arbor St. 6100-6121 

Parkway  2400-2600 (even) 

Parkway Pl. 2701-2711 

Cheverly Circle #1-#27 

Cheverly Circle 6101-6105 

 

November 7 

Parkway 2405-2601 (odd) 

Wayne Pl. 2500-2541 

Cheverly Park Dr. 6200-6232 

Wayne Court 6200-6204 

Parkway 2203-2309 

Crestlawn Ave. 2300-2311 

 

November 9 

Belleview Ave. 2701-2719 

Forest Rd. 5901-6015 (odd) 

Lake Ave. 2700-2715 

Lake Ave. 2300-2510 

 

November 14 

Jutewood Ave. 1607 

Reed St. 6000-6012 (even) 

State St. 6000-6204 

61st Ave. 1700-1817 

62nd Ave. 1701-1815 

64th Ave. 1800-1816 

 

November 16 
63rd Avenue 3100-3142  

Joslyn Pl. 6300-6331 

63rd Pl. 3102-3127 

Cheverly Hills Ct. 3200-3220 

Jason St. 6301-6325 

 

 

November 17 

Cheverly Oaks Ct. 2900-2923 

Hillside Ave. 2800-3132 Oakton Way  6400-

6403 

Oak Forest Ct. 6500-6508 

Cedar St. 6500-6514 

Woodway Place 2802-2909 

64th Ave. 2900-2907 

 

November 28 

Hillside 3205-3211 

Maureen Ct. 6500-6509 

Oak St. 6501-6509 

Oak St. 6600-6604 (even) 

Oak St. 6601-6609 (odd) 

64th Ave. 3315,3321,3323 

 

November 30 

Forest Road 6405-6459 

Forest Road 6200-6212 (even) 

Forest Rd. 6101-6219(odd) 

Parkway 2805-3131 

 

December 1 

Belleview Ave. 2804-2815 

Belleview Ave. 3001-3500 

Medical Terrace 5901-5905 

Cheverly Ave. 2800-3510 (even) 

Cheverly Ave. 2801-3411 (odd) 

 

December 5 

Forest Rd. 5900-6010 (even) 

Greenleaf Rd. 5700-5812 (even) 

Greenleaf Ct. 

Hawthorne St. 6000-6025 

Inwood St. 6006-6031 

 

December 7   

Inwood St. 5600-5615 

Jason St. 5600-5716 

Lockwood Rd. 5600-5907 

Kilmer St. 6000-6021 

Lake Ave. 3001-3122 

 

 
 



December 8 

Landover Rd. 5611-6005 (odd) 

Monroe St. 5625-5627 (odd) 

Monroe St. 5702-5714 

Newton St. 5518-5614 (even) 

Newton St. 5700-5809 

Quincy St. 5543-5545 (odd) 

57th Ave. 3501-3507 (odd) 

58th Pl. 3600-3605 

 

 

 

December 12 

57th Ave. 2500-2607 

Carlyle St. 5703-5835 

Crest Ave. 2500-2824 

Dewey St. 5800-5841 

Crest Ave. 3000-3215 

Tremont Ave. 2900-3307 

 

December 14 

Euclid St. 5700-5735 

Forest Rd. 5700-5721 

Greenleaf Road 5601-5625 

Greenleaf Road 5701-5809 (odd) 

Hawthorne St. 5600-5622 

56th Pl. 2902-2907 

 

December 15 

Benton Rd. 5900-5901 

Belleview Ave. 2300-2358 (even) 

Belleview Ave. 2301-2351 (odd) 

Euclid St. 5901-6012 

 

December 19 

59th Avenue 2410-2421 

59th Place 2400-2433 

Valleyway 2400-2800 

 

December 21 

Laurel Avenue 2800-3141 

Kilmer St. 6100-6220 

62nd Place One Way Alley 

Landover Rd. 6101-6205 (odd) 

 

 

END OF 1ST COMPLETE CYCLE OF TOWN 
 

December 22 

Monroe St. 6200-6202 

Laurel Ave. 3301-3407 

Lombard Ave. 6100-6205 

Montrose Road 6103-6136 

 

January 4 

63rd Avenue 2800-3010 

63rd Place 2800-2825 

Inwood St. 6300-6407 

Inwood St. 6100-6215 

64th Avenue 2800-2825  

  

January 5 
Cheverly Ave. 2200-2720 

Arbor St. 6100-6121 

Parkway  2400-2600 (even) 

Parkway Pl. 2701-2711 

Cheverly Circle #1-#27 

Cheverly Circle 6101-6105 

 

January 9 

Parkway 2405-2601 (odd) 

Wayne Pl. 2500-2541 

Cheverly Park Dr. 6200-6232 

Wayne Court 6200-6204 

Parkway 2203-2309 

Crestlawn Ave. 2300-2311 

  

January 11 
Belleview Ave. 2701-2719 

Forest Rd. 5901-6015 (odd) 

Lake Ave. 2700-2715 

Lake Ave. 2300-2510 

  

January 12 
Jutewood Ave. 1607 

Reed St. 6000-6012 (even) 

State St. 6000-6204 

61st Ave. 1700-1817 

62nd Ave. 1700-1815 

64th Ave. 1800-1816 

 

January 16 
63rd Avenue 3100-3142  

Joslyn Pl. 6300-6331 

63rd Pl. 3102-3127 

Cheverly Hills Ct. 3200-3220 

Jason St. 6301-6325 



January18 
Cheverly Oaks Ct. 2900-2923 

Hillside Ave. 2800-3132 Oakton Way  6400-

6403 

Oak Forest Ct. 6500-6508 

Cedar St. 6500-6514 

Woodway Place 2800-2909 

64th Ave. 2900-2907 

  

January 19 
Hillside 3205-3211 

Maureen Ct. 6500-6509 

Oak St. 6501-6509 

Oak St. 6600-6604 (even) 

Oak St. 6601-6609 (odd) 

64th Ave. 3315,3321,3323 

  

January 23 

Forest Road 6405-6459 

Forest Road 6200-6212 (even) 

Forest Rd. 6101-6219 (odd) 

Parkway 2805-3131  

  

 

 

January 25 

Belleview Ave. 2804-2815 

Belleview Ave. 3001-3500 

Medical Terrace 5901-5905 

Cheverly Ave. 2800-3510 (even) 

Cheverly Ave. 2801-3411 (odd) 

  

January 26 
Forest Rd. 5900-6010 (even) 

Greenleaf Rd. 5700-5812 (even) 

Greenleaf Ct. 

Hawthorne St. 6000-6025 

Inwood St. 6006-6031 

  

January 30 

Inwood St. 5600-5615 

Jason St. 5600-5716 

Lockwood Rd. 5600-5907 

Kilmer St. 6000-6021 

Lake Ave. 3001-3122 

  

February 1 

Landover Rd. 5611-6005 (odd) 

Monroe St. 5625-5627 (odd) 

Monroe St. 5702-5714 

Newton St. 5518-5614 (even) 

Newton St. 5700-5809 

Quincy St. 5543-5545 (odd) 

57th Ave. 3501-3507 (odd) 

58th Pl. 3600-3605 

  

February 2 

57th Ave. 2500-2607 

Carlyle St. 5703-5835 

Crest Ave. 2500-2824 

Dewey St. 5800-5841 

Crest Ave. 3000-3215 

Tremont Ave. 2900-3307 

   

February 6 
Euclid St. 5700-5735 

Forest Rd. 5700-5721 

Greenleaf Road 5601-5625 

Greenleaf Road 5701-5809 (odd) 

Hawthorne St. 5600-5622 

56th Pl. 2902-2907 

  

February 8 

Benton Rd. 5900-5901 

Belleview Ave. 2300-2358 (even) 

Belleview Ave. 2301-2351 (odd) 

Euclid St. 5901-6012 

  

  

February 9  

59th Avenue 2410-2421 

59th Place 2400-2433 

Valleyway 2400-2800 

  

  

February 13 

Laurel Avenue 2800-3141 

Kilmer St. 6100-6220 

62nd Place One Way Alley 

Landover Rd. 6101-6205 (odd) 

  

 

END OF 2ND COMPLETE CYCLE OF TOWN 

 

February 15-24 Entire Town 



CHEVERLY WEBSITE   cheverly-md.gov 
 

You can easily contact the Mayor & Council through their 

town email accounts. There are also links at the Mayor & 

Council pages of the website. 

 

Mayor@cheverly-md.gov 

councilmemberward1@cheverly-md.gov 

councilmemberward2@cheverly-md.gov 

councilmemberward3@cheverly-md.gov 

councilmemberward4@cheverly-md.gov 

coundilmemberward5@cheverly-md.gov 

councilmemberward6@cheverly-md.gov 

Cheverly Newsletter 

November 2017 

Mayor:  Mike Callahan   301-772-3197 

Ward 1:  Laila Riazi    202-258-6167 

Ward 2:  Robert Julian Ivey  301-254-0139 

Ward 3:  RJ Eldridge                 301-773-7828 

Ward 4:  Maurielle Stewart  240-688-0589 

Ward 5:   Jenny Garcia  240-604-1081 

Ward 6:  Elizabeth MacKenzie 202-744-8913 

Email contact links at the website 

 

Town Offices: (Mon-Fri, 9AM-5PM) 

Administration      301-773-8360 

Police Admin     301-341-1055 

Police Admin Evening   301-789-5090 

Code Enforcement     240-770-7647 

Photo Enforcement    240-770-7641 

Public Works (M-F: 7:30-4)    301-773-2666 

Maryland Relay     711 

FAX       301-773-0173 

If you need a Police Officer call:   301-352-1200 

WEB SITE: www.cheverly-md.gov  

Email “Contact The Town” button at the Website  
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The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, 

religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation..  If you are 

a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish 

to participate in Town activities or programs, please contact the Town 

Office at 773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at   1-800-735-2258. 

Meetings & Events 

GOVERNMENT EVENT SCHEDULE 
Fri Nov 11   Veterans Day Offices Closed 

Thur  Nov 9   8:00 pm   Town Meeting 

Thur  Nov 16   7:30 pm    Worksession (note date) 

Thur Nov 23   THANKSGIVING DAY - No Trash 

Fri Nov 24   Employee Appreciate Day - No Trash 

Fri Dec 1   Tree Lighting Ceremony 6:30pm  

Sat Dec 2   Children’s Holiday Party 11am 

  

COMMUINTY EVENT SCHEDULE  
 

 FLBC - Trail Garden: Sat., Nov. 25th, 10am. 

 Progressive Cheverly - Meeting, Thurs., Nov. 2nd. 

 Cheverly Scouts - Food Drive. 

 American Legion - Multiple Upcoming Events! 

 Cheverly Home Tour! 

 Garden Club - NCAGC, Nov. 21st. 

 St. Ambrose - Family Advent Day, Sat., Dec. 2nd,  8:30am. 

 4th Ward Monthly Meeting: Nov. 20th, 7pm. 

 Infrastructure Committee - Meeting, Mon. Nov 6th, 7:30pm. 

 Cheverly Market - Nov. 18th. 

 Woman’s Club - Meeting, Mon. Nov 13th, 7pm. 

 Community Holiday Celebration and Tree Lighting! 

 Cheverly Village - We are thankful for you. 

 St. Ambrose CYO Honey Baked Ham Fundraiser. 

 Cheverly United Methodist Church - 75th Anniversary Gala 

Fundraiser & Dust and Ashes. 


